[bookmark: _GoBack]BOOSTER CLUB MEETING MINUTES
December 8, 2014
Members Present:  Nikki Brown, Amy Frost, Shannon Hames, Missy Neebel, Sheri Purdy, Casey Redmond, Katy Sweeney
Shannon called the meeting to order and lead the prayer at 6:03PM.
Approval of June Minutes:  Nikki approved the minutes and Amy seconded.
Approval of Agenda:  Shannon approved the agenda and Amy seconded.
Committee Reports:
1. Finance/Budget: Nikki distributed the financial reports via email for discussion at the meeting.  The total assets is $145,381.52 as of November 30, 2014.  In December, $25,000 will be moved to the savings account.  There are still a few outstanding entry fee invoices from the high school softball tournament held in July 2014.  They have been invoiced several times.   This led to discussion that payment should be received in order to “reserve” their spot in the tournament.  This would avoid the current issue of still trying to collect entry fee money which is several months past due.  Amy will contact Jane and Casey about this process and see if this process can be followed in the future.  Amy will also check with Jane and Casey on the team entry charge.  It has been the same entry fee for 10+ years.  We would like the entry fee to be comparable to the other tournaments that our DB team enters.  If approved, these changes would need to be in the contracts before they are mailed for the July 2015 tournament.    The gridiron has approximately $6,500 remaining in their account.  This will be used for further football expenses in the spring as further updates are done.  
2. Merchandise:  Mara was unable to attend the meeting, so no new report on merchandise.  Sheri & Amy discussed that all merchandise orders need to be approved by all of the Booster Club Officers prior to the orders being made available to the public.  Based on feedback, we also thought it would be helpful to have a timeline to follow as far as when specific sport orders are available so that the merchandise can be received before the sport season begins so fans can wear the merchandise at the beginning of the season.  Amy & Sheri will work on a timeline and bring to the January meeting.    Casey shared a report of the various merchandise items and the profit between seasons/sports per shirt.  It was noticed that the Bosco Bling orders are currently profiting the Booster Club $3.40.  The members present thought the profit was decided as $5.00 per shirt/sweatshirt.  Sheri will check with Mara on this.  Casey also mentioned the profit made from the Team Bosco Wrestling merchandise goes into the Wrestling Side Account.  This could potentially take away from the Booster Club wrestling merchandise orders.  It was discussed that the merchandise should either be sold at cost (no profit) for Team Bosco wrestling or the money should go through Booster Club as all other merchandise sales.  Casey will check with Tom Hogan.
3. Fundraising:
A. Club Volleyball Tournament – January 24-25, 2015.  Registration opened for the tournament on the USVBA site this past weekend, December 6.  A lot of spots have filled.  There are a few openings for teams in various brackets, but a very good response so far.  Shannon Hames will coordinate the concessions again this year for the tournament.  Billi Purdy is coordinating the volleyball tournament both days.  Medals will be awarded to 1st place teams.  We have a supply of medals from last year and additional were ordered so there should be plenty.  
B. Pee Wee Wrestling Tournament– January 2, 2015 at Don Bosco.  Tom Hogan will take care of getting the trophy’s for this.  Nikki Brown & Dawn Lutgen will coordinate the concessions.  Nikki will be sending out an email asking for volunteers to sign up to work shifts at concessions this day and donate baked goods.
C. Raffle – Nikki shared a draft of the letter that will be going out.  The raffle will still be done in conjunction with Catholic Schools Week.  The “winner” categories will remain the same as last year.  Nikki has been working with Andrea Perkins at the printing company and the cost will be the same as last year.  The alumni database has been difficult to work with.  Some names are missing, addresses not updated etc.  Missy & Nikki have been working with Debra Walker to get this cleaned up.
Old Business:
1. Strategic Plan Update – Casey will be putting together a list of all of the items from Phase 1 of the Booster Club Strategic Plan to show what was purchased, what was tabled/on hold, etc. as well as looking at future items, etc.  He will bring this to the next meeting.
 New Business: 
1. Hannah Hayes – John Deere program – Hannah was not able to attend the meeting.  Tabled for a future meeting.
Meeting Adjourned at 7:20PM
The next meeting will be Monday, January 5 at 6:00PM in DB Outer Office.
Respectfully submitted by Amy Frost
